Good morning everyone,
In reply to Graeme Gulliver’s AGGRESSIVE email of 10 August 2024.
The majority of Centres are not enjoying these defamatory emails in an organization that has operated for over 50 years as a happy and caring environment. These types of emails are non-productive. 95% of people join RDA to help our riders with disabilities, not to push their own agendas.
It is our understanding, that when a Centre has been placed in administration, correspondence such as this should not be coming directly from the Centre, it should be coming through the Administrator. It was pointed out during the AGM and the Special General Meeting, that a Centre in administration does not have voting rights. How can a Centre that is in administration challenge the Board like this?
We are appalled at the defamatory abuse and libelous behavior that has been directed at the Board Members. It should be remembered that these are volunteers who have given years of dedicated service and deserve respect and thanks for the hard work that they contribute to RDA.
The call to dismiss the Board is a thinly veiled attempt to stack the Board with their own representatives to achieve their own agenda. It is shameful that the stress of this behavior has resulted in Board members having to leave their Board positions.
Now is the time for everyone to WORK TOGETHER to resume Pearl Batchelor’s vision – a vision which should not be threatened by this appalling behavior.
Central Coast RDA would appreciate a response regarding the thoughts of your Centre on this, by the end of August. Any replies sent to Central Coast will be kept confidential.
Regards,
Ann Lawson 
President RDA CC
On behalf of Central Coast RDA


